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April 8, 2019 

As you are aware, the NFL's Carolina Panthers are interested in moving the team's entire 
corporate, training and practice operations to a Tier I county in South Carolina. 

The new team complex will be modeled after the Dallas Cowboys' renowned sports and 
entertainment district, "The Star," and is expected to attract a state-of-the-art sports medical 
facility along with top flight hotel and convention space, restaurant and retail facilities. 

The Panthers have committed to investing a minimum of $200 million for the 
construction of their new team complex where they will headquarter their 150 employees and 
their annual payroll of $190 million. 

Using these figures, the fifteen-year cost-benefit analysis conducted by the Department of 
Commerce, using a model created by the Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office, projects the 
following: 

• Present-day dollar value from Panthers to the State
(Panthers construction, investment and payroll and
indirect investment and job creation)

• Present-day costs to the State for related incentives to Panthers
(Job tax/development credits+ 1-77 enhancements)

• Total net positive value to the State

Resulting in: 

• Economic impact to the region and to the State

+$295,541,655.00 

-$107,362,491.00 

= +$188, 179,164.00 

$3,788,814,441.00 
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